
January 20, 2017 
 
 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
It was my pleasure to work alongside Andrew Mallory at Discovery Space Center. 
Andrew was with us since the inception of our business.  He worked alongside of us 
during the long hours it took to start our business.  He brought creative and 
innovative ideas to our business.  
 
Andrew’s official title was that of Creative Director.  But being a small business, his 
duties and responsibilities were vast.   He helped to oversee the day to day 
operations of our Space Center; including Creative Writing, Scheduling, “Flight 
Directing”, Marketing, Website Updates, and Maintenance.  Andrew assisted in the 
management of our staff members, consisting on average of 20 employees. 
 
Andrew brought a great energy to our business.  At the end of 2013, we negotiated 
the sale of our business, and the new owners chose to bring in their own creative 
team.  It is not a decision I would have made, however it was the decision that the 
new owners made.  
 
We have maintained our friendship since then, and have sought opportunities to 
work together in another businesses as well.  I wish Andrew all of the best in her 
future endeavors, and know that whatever company hires him will be greatly 
enriched by his talents and expertise in social media. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me directly if you have any questions. 
 
Kindest Regards, 
 
Ryan L. Bott 
Former Owner 
Discovery Space Center 
E: ryanlbott@gmail.com 
C: (801) 836-5541 
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